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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

São Paulo, July 27, 2022 – Locaweb Serviços de Internet S.A. (“Company”) pursuant to 

the provisions of Articles 150 and 157, Paragraph 4 of Law No. 6404, of December 15, 

1976, as amended, and to the regulation of CVM, particularly CVM Resolution No. 44, of 

August 23, 2021, as amended, hereby announces to its shareholders and to the market 

in general that at the meeting of the Company's Board of Directors held on this date, it 

approved the election of Mr. Luiz Otavio Ribeiro to the position of Independent 

Member of the Company's Board of Directors, which was vacant due to the resignation 

of the independent member German Pasquale Quiroga Vilardo, as indicated in the Notice 

to the Market released on July 20, 2022. Mr. Luiz Otavio Ribeiro will remain in such 

position with a mandate until his election is definitely resolved at the next General 

Shareholders’ Meeting of the Company. 

Mr. Luiz Otavio Ribeiro is an independent member of our board of directors and 

Managing Director, Co-Head of Brazil Office at General Atlantic. Before joining General 

Atlantic in 2016, Mr. Ribeiro worked as a Director at Advent International, where he 

concentrated on the financial services and healthcare sectors while based in the São 

Paulo and Bogota offices. During his time at Advent International, he served on the 

boards of a number of investments and served as CFO of Atmosfera Gestão e 

Higienização de Texteis Ltda and currently sits on the boards of companies invested by 

General Atlantic. Mr. Ribeiro received a Bachelor of Arts in Business Administration from 

Fundação Getulio Vargas (EAESP-FGV) and completed the Program for Leadership 

Development at Harvard Business School. 



 

We also inform that the Company’s Reference Form (Formulário de Referência) will be 

updated and filed with the CVM’s IPE System within the legal term of 7 (seven) business 

days. 

 

 

Rafael Chamas Alves 

CFO and IRO 


